
 
 

 

 

Issue No 58 25th November 2016 

Dates for your Diary  
For meetings outside of school hours please use the West Garth Road pedestrian gate to access the site. 

All evening meetings start at 19.30 unless indicated  

 

Bar Mock Trial  
Congratulations to 16 students from class 9 who competed against other schools in the south west in 

Bournemouth. They worked so hard and were amazing on the day  ð Danny Parcell, Bar Mock lead. 

Sun 27th Nov  Advent Spiral for Kindergarten, 

parents invited see letter for 

details  

 Thurs 8th Dec Class 7 trip to Norman Lockyer 

Observatory  

Mon 28th Nov  Advent spiral for classes parents 

invited to younger classes ð 9.10 

for class 1 and 10.00 for class 2 

 Sat 10th Dec 10 - 12 Reception open morning for 

prospective parents  

Mon 28th Nov 16.15 Parent and Childõs Advent Spiral  Wed 14th Dec  Class 6 Phoenix ð Ernie and the 

sea of ice.  

Fri 2nd Dec 10 - 12 Open morning  Thurs 15th Dec 

19.00 

Class 6 play 

Sat 3rd Dec  Advent Fair  Fri 16th Dec 12.00 

Class 1 -9 

Parents invited to a Christmas 

sharing. Please bring some 

lunch to share. Kindergarten 

plans to be confirmed.  

Wed 7th Dec 10.30 Class 1 ð 5 Northcott ð Peter Pan  Fri 16th Dec Last day of term. School 

finishes at 14.00 no afternoon 

care.  

Wed 7th Dec 19.30 Class 6 parentsõ evening 

Parent and child parentsõ 

evening ð Thomas Hall 

 Wed 4th Jan  Children return to school ð 

day changed to 

accommodate staff training 

on Tues 3rd.  



Mock trials are an effective way of 

helping young people understand 

how the legal system works.  

In the Bar Mock Trial Competition, 

students take on the roles of 

barristers and witnesses and 

present their case against teams 

from other schools. First,  they 

have to become familiar with the 

case, then they have to b attle it out in real courtrooms  in front of real judges.  

Thanks to Danny who lead the project and to Paul Lawton and Ruth Gardiner who filled P aul Hõs shoes at 

the last minute and enabled the student s to compete.  

Advent Spiral  
We will be celebrating the start of Advent on Sunday for Kindergarten 

families and in school on Monday for classes 1 ð 6. Parents are invited 

to watch class 1 and 2 walk the spiral. Please ensure your child wears 

clothes that do not trail or flap ð leggings rather than skirts please.  

The word advent derives from Latin, meaning arrival. Advent signifies 

endings and beginnings and is a time of preparation; the mood is one 

of peace and calm, but also of joyful anticipation ð parti cularly for 

the children ð Christmas is coming! Advent begins on the Sunday 

closest to November 30th and ends four Sundays later, celebrating 

the coming of winterõs darkness and the beauty of light within it. 

The spiral represents natural renewal, mystery and life, and appears symbolically in ancient and modern 

cultures throughout the world.  The advent spiral is  built from evergreen leaves to symbolise vibrant life 

even in the coldness of winter.  

The teachers will build a spiral of evergreen boughs on the floor of the paneled room for the children to 

walk. In the centre  of the spiral will be a lit candle. One at a time, each child  will carry an apple with a 

small unlit beeswax candle placed inside it; slowly walking along the spiral path and lighting their candle 

from the centre light. On their return journey each child will place their apple and candle where they 

choose along the spiral path. Soft music will be playing.  By the end of the celebratio n the path will be 

beautifully lit, a reminder that even in the dark days of winter  we can bring light into the world to help 

us on our journey.  

Music concert  
This last Tuesday Class 8 stepped 

forward, as a whole class, to 

present a concert of their music al 

adventures to other classes across 

kindergarten, lower school and 

upper school. Including individual 

performances and ensemble 

pieces, Fran and the class worked 

wonders and gave an impressive 

demonstration of a class supporting 

each other and progressing their 

musical skills.  Hey 

Jude  and Valerie  were performed 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?biw=1438&bih=708&tbm=isch&tbnid=rCN5U8fHZsx1eM:&imgrefurl=http://www.meadowsteiner.somerset.sch.uk/festivals.html&docid=U-khvTa7RA8B4M&imgurl=http://www.meadowsteiner.somerset.sch.uk/new_images/spiraloflight.jpg&w=312&h=234&ei=i7yXUtr0L8Ow7AblzICoDA&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:24,s:0,i:161&iact=rc&page=2&tbnh=173&tbnw=217&start=18&ndsp=24&tx=106.94737243652344&ty=100.57894897460937


by the ensemble and a combination of vocal and piano pieces formed the individual pieces, only to be 

exceeded by an enigmatic gorilla lamentation. Paul Hougham, class 8 teacher 

The class said: 

"My biggest achievement was actually going up. Music has been more fun than I expected. It was great 

when we finished and everyone clapped, and you feel hella happy."  

"I liked getting to work in a group, and that we didn't mess anything up."  

"I think everyone did really well. It has been so much fun."  

 

My highlight of the week?   

Sharing highlights is something we do every week as colleagues and for me it has never been easier: the 

transfixed faces of kindergarten and class 1 children at  Tuesday's class 8 (plus help from 9) `informal 

musical offering`. For close on an hour we soaked up the musical skills, the beautiful vocals, the heroic 

exploration and the close collaboration of the class. What excellent role models for the younger 

children. And what an  excellent demonstration of how, under Fran's expert guidance, students with such 

a range of skills and abilities, could, quite literally, find their voice. Thank you Fran and class eight, 

more of the same please!  Alan Swindell, Principal  

 

Finance reminde rs 
Please remember to book and pay for your school meals on ParentPay, in January after 1 warning we will 

not be providing food unless you book and pay first.  

Please fill out your annual trip form and return to reception. You can download these on the webs ite 

http://www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk/information/parents -information   

http://www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk/information/parents-information


 



 


